
The Vel Phillips Middle School project reached a major milestone 
by receiving Oshkosh City Council approval for rezoning the 
properties on the proposed site. This step also included the 
approval for the Planned Development process which the City of 
Oshkosh requires for a project of this magnitude. The final step 
before construction can start is obtaining Site Plan approval from 
the City Planning and Engineering departments.

Regarding the Secure Entry Projects at Read Elementary School, 
Oakwood Elementary School, North High School, and West High 
School, these projects went out to bid in mid-December to four 
different pre-selected General Contractors. Contractors will 
begin to review the drawings and there is a pre-bid meeting and 
walkthroughs of the existing buildings in early January. 
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In the past month, the Oshkosh Area School District has confirmed that the New Middle School will be named 
“Vel Phillips Middle School” in honor of the former Secretary of State for Wisconsin. Two specific areas of the 
new school will honor the other two finalists for naming the new middle school; these areas are Jessie Jack 
Hooper Media Center and Paul H. Poberezny STEM Classroom area. The School Board then directed the District 
Administration and associated principals to come up with the mascot for the building.  Also, in mid-December, the 
District received bids on the Vel Phillips Middle School project. The OASD and Bray Architects will be working with 
the apparent low contractor to do a thorough review in preparation for work to begin this February.
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WHAT’S NEXT?

	» In January, the OASD and Bray Architects will start design 
work on the New Elementary School to be located at the 
current Webster-Stanley site. The goal is to complete the 
design of this project by November of 2022. The process will 
begin with tours of newly constructed elementary schools. 
In addition, design meetings focusing on the overall site and 
building layout will occur. 
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PLANNING & DESIGN UPDATE - continued

These projects will receive bids at the end of January, with a 
scope review to follow. The goal is that these projects will begin 
construction in late February and be completed by early August 
of 2022.


